
 STATE OF ILLINOIS  
HEALTH FACILITIES AND SERVICES REVIEW BOARD 

 

525 WEST JEFFERSON ST.  •  SPRINGFIELD, ILLINOIS 62761 • (217) 782-3516 FAX:  (217) 785-4111   
 

May 8, 2019 
 
Jacob M. Axel, President  
Axel & Associates, Inc.  
675 North Court Street, Suite 210  
Palatine, IL 60067 
 

 
RE:  Extension of the Review Period  

#18-050 – Associated Surgical Center 
 

Dear Mr. Axel: 
 
This letter is to acknowledge the extension of the review period for the project referenced above.  This 
project was deemed substantially complete on January 3, 2019 and was originally scheduled for the April 
30, 2019 State Board Meeting.  At that time the review was extended to review additional material related 
to the condition of the Original Permit #12-076.  This information was requested by the State Board Staff 
by email on May 7, 2019.      
 
Section 1130.640 - Extension by HFSRB of the Review of Information  
“As required to complete its review, HFSRB staff may extend the review period for up to 120 days 
to analyze additional information.  HFSRB will consider the application at the next regularly 
scheduled meeting that is at least 10 days following the completion of HFSRB review of the 
additional information.” 
 
Should you have any questions or concerns please contact Mike Constantino of my staff at 
Mike.Constantino@illinois.gov or George.Roate@illinois.gov or 217.782.3516. 
 
Sincerely,  

 
Mike Constantino 
Illinois Health Facilities and Services Review Board  
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